EDEN AND CARLISLE JOINT COMMITTEE

FRIDAY 7 OCTOBER 2005 at 2.00 PM

CIVIC CENTRE, CARLISLE

PRESENT:
Representing Eden District Council


Councillors C Nineham,  B Metz, J M Smith 


Mr P Foote, Director of Corporate & Legal Services 


Mrs R Atkinson, Director of Policy & Performance


Representing Carlisle City Council


Councillor M Mitchelson (Chairman), Councillors R Bloxham, E Firth and R Knapton


Ms M Mooney, Town Clerk & Chief Executive


Mr J Mallinson, Overview & Scrutiny Manager


Mr S O’Keeffe, Crime & Disorder Reduction Partnership 


Mr I Dixon, Committee Services Manager

ECJC.10/05
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Natrass and Mr I Bruce (Chief Executive).

ECJC.11/05
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of any personal or prejudicial interest relating to any item on the agenda.

ECJC.12/05
MINUTES 

The minutes of the meeting of the Eden/Carlisle Joint Committee held on 13 July 2005, copy of which had been circulated, were approved as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

ECJC.13/05
WASTE MINIMISATION UPDATE

A copy of a Report CTS34/05 which updated Members on a range of waste issues currently being considered by both Authorities had been circulated.  Councillor Bloxham reported that the Joint Waste Group continued to meet on a regular basis and provided a good forum for exploring areas where joint working in this area could be extended.  He added that in respect of the County Strategic Waste Partnership Councils had recently undergone an Audit Commission Review which had recognised that the County Council were making progress on weaknesses that had been previously identified.  It was felt that this was partly as a result of the work which had been carried out in the Carlisle and Eden Joint Partnership.  

He added that in Carlisle consideration was being given to a revised waste collection system and further reports would be submitted to the Council’s Overview and Scrutiny Committees for consideration.  He added that the County Council’s Overview and Scrutiny Committees were also looking at waste collection/disposal solutions.  Councillor Bloxham welcomed the current debate in Carlisle, Eden and elsewhere on the issues surrounding waste collection/disposal and the opportunity to discuss a number of issues in the public domain.

Members in considering the Report commented on the joint work by Eden and Carlisle and its impact on the County Council’s response and planning for  waste collection/disposal.   It was felt that the Eden and Carlisle Partnership was working well.  Members also suggested that in order to highlight issues of concern there should a joint press release or a series of press releases to inform members of the public and Councillors of the implications of Councils in Cumbria failing to meet targets for waste disposal/recycling.

RESOLVED – (1) That Report CTS34/05 be noted.

(2)
That the Eden and Carlisle Joint Committee recognise the work which had been carried out by the Carlisle Joint Waste Group and that Group continue to meet and share ideas on issues, explore areas where joint working could be extended and continue to monitor existing joint working with regard to waste issues.

(3)
That arrangements must be made to issue joint press releases on behalf of the City Council, Eden District Council and Cumbria County Council to raise awareness with regard to the implications of current waste related issues and the need to persuade citizens to improve performance on matters such as waste recycling and waste disposal.

ECJC.14/05
SHARED SERVICES 

Ms M Mooney, Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported on progress with the provision of shared services.  She informed the meeting that the Chief Executive’s Group were investigating the shared services agenda and had identified a number of areas where Districts could work together.  She added that work was being carried out with regard to shared services across the District Councils.  Ms Mooney also commented on the ACE Programme which sought to provide shared training for Councils throughout the County and she updated the meeting on the work which was being carried out as part of that programme.  Ms Mooney also added that Ms Poulter from the Government Office for Commerce had been seconded to give support on procurement and shared services throughout the County.

RESOLVED – That the Report be noted.

ECJC.15/05
SHARED EMERGENCY CONTROL CENTRE

Mr J Mallinson reported on the duties which had been placed on all Local Authorities with regard to the provision of Emergency Control Centres.  He informed Members that there were three types of incident.  A routine incident, an unusual incident and a major incident and that with regard to a major incident which required a full multi-agency response it was intended that there would be three Control Centres established for Cumbria.  It was proposed that in order to give coverage across the County these Centres would be based at Divisional Fire Headquarters in Barrow, Summergrove and the Civic Centre in Carlisle.  The Centres would be well placed, well equipped and could be readily available in the event of a major emergency.  

Mr Mallinson added that the approach for Eden and Carlisle to share the Emergency Control Centre at the Civic Centre raised the need for a protocol between the respective Authorities which set out agreed detailed operational arrangements for the Centres.  Members questioned Officers on the resilience of the arrangements for the Civic Centre given the events of January 2005 and Officers commented on the steps which had been taken to reduce the risks to the supply of power and of the resilience of the Council’s IT systems.

RESOLVED – (1) That the principle of Eden and Carlisle sharing an Emergency Control Centre based at the Civic Centre be endorsed

(2)
Officers work together to prepare a protocol for the operation of the Centre covering issues such as:

· Authority for Activation

· Responsibility for establishing the Centre

· Provision and maintenance of equipment and apparatus

· Staffing of the Control Centre

· Operational arrangements in case of an emergency both short-term and long-term

· Access/Authority for training and exercises 

· Arrangements for costs associated with the Control Centre

ECJC.16/05
CRIME AND DISORDER REDUCTION PARTNERSHIP

Mr O’Keeffe reported on the work of the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership. He informed Members that the Partnership was made up of representatives from the Cumbria Constabulary, Cumbria Police Authority, Eden District Council, Carlisle City Council, Cumbria County Council, Probation Service and the two Primary Care Trusts.  He also identified the members of the Management Team whose remit was to oversee the work of the Partnership.  He added that there were five Task Groups covering areas including Drug and Alcohol, Current and Repeat Crime, Reassurance, Young  People and Community Safety who were the driving force behind the Parternship.  Mr O’Keeffe further added that the Partnership was keen to pursue bids for funding for different projects and in that respect the Carlisle and Eden joint working added value to the work of the Partnership.  He added that funding of £1.6 million had recently been received to tackle domestic violence in Eden and the rural parts of Carlisle.

Members in considering the Report noted the events which were currently taking place and considered that there were still areas where improvement could be made.  It was also felt that the Partnership was orientated to the work of the Police and it would be advantageous for Local Authority representatives in conjunction with the Independent Chairman of the Partnership to get a better coverage, better outcome and better targets in respect of a number of issues where progress was not currently being made.

RESOLVED – That the Report be noted.

ECJC.17/05
LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP

Ms Mooney (Town Clerk & Chief Executive) presented a Report setting out a summary of progress to-date on the development of a specific Local Strategic Partnership for Carlisle and the anticipated links between that Partnership and the Carlisle Renaissance Project.  She commented that the January floods in Carlisle were a key factor in identifying the need for a specific LSP for Carlisle as it was obvious that the floods had presented Carlisle with an opportunity to embark on a major regeneration initiative which was best addressed through a Carlisle specific partnership.  In that regard a Task Group of Public Sector Stakeholders led by the City Council had been developing the Carlisle Renaissance Project.  She added that whilst the Renaissance Project would be the flagship for the LSP it would also focus on other key strategic issues such as rural issues and crime and disorder.  Ms Mooney added that discussions had been undertaken with key stakeholders to confirm the remit and operating procedures of the Carlisle LSP and the Executive at a meeting on the 3 October had considered this matter.  She added that further work would be carried out before a formal launch of the Carlisle LSP in early 2006.

Ms Mooney welcomed the fact that whilst the Eden and Carlisle LSP had been dissolved the Community Conference had been retained.

RESOLVED – That the Report be noted.

ECJC.18/05
LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP PROJECTS
Ms Atkinson, Director of Policy and Performance reported on work which was being carried out in Eden to progress the Eden Local Strategic Partnership.  She reported that mapping work was currently underway with the aim of gathering and organising information on the current strategies and focus groups within the Eden District and that this would be submitted to an LSP Steering Group in November who would look at the Terms of Reference etc for an Eden LSP.

Ms Atkinson further commented with regard to the LSP/VAC Rural Social Inclusion Project which was currently underway in Culgaith and Cumwhitton.  She commented that the Project Officer would shortly be working in the two communities to identify social inclusion issues and the areas and issues of most concern to the community.  

Ms Atkinson also commented on the Eden Arts Project which was an arts programme aimed at increasing public understanding of road safety issues.  She added that an artists brief had been drawn up and circulated and the Steering Group had met and short-listed applications with two applicants having been invited to the Steering Group meeting to discuss their ideas further.  

Members in considering the Report noted that both the above projects had arisen out of the Joint Carlisle and Eden LSP and considered whilst the Joint LSP had been dissolved those programmes should be fully supported by both Authorities.

RESOLVED – That the Report be received and noted.

ECJC.19/05
CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

It was reported that the Terms of Reference for the Eden and Carlisle Joint Committee required the Committee to meet every two months.  Those terms of reference had however been drawn up against the background of the Eden and Carlisle Joint LSP and the Committees instructions were sought as to frequency of future meetings of the Joint Committee.

RESOLVED – That the Joint Committee continue to meet on the same basis as previously ie once every two months and the next meeting take place on Friday 2 December 2005 at 2.00 pm in Eden District Council.

(The meeting ended at 2.30 pm)
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